HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Membership Committee
Tuesday, October 12, 2010
3:00 – 4:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Room 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Isela Gonzalez, Montica Levy, John Newmeyer, Tee Tagor
Members Absent:  None
HPS Staff:  Michael Paquette, Jenna Rapues
Staff Absent: None
Guests:  Vincent Fuqua and Oscar Macias (both HPS staff)
1.  Welcome, Announcements and Agenda Changes
John opened the meeting at 3:05pm.  Jenna announced that there will be one agenda change to today’s agenda.  Two HPS staff will be coming in at 3:25pm (Item #5 on the agenda) to help with the discussion of the alternate appointments since they were part of the interview panels.
2.  Public Comment
None

3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business

· Approve September 14th Committee  Minutes (Action Item)
Committee members were given a few minutes to review the September 14th committee minutes.  The group can approve the minutes by consensus since this is a change in the bylaws. John asked the group if there were any objections to approving the September 14th minutes, hearing none, he announced the minutes were approved by consensus. 
· Review September 14th Process Evaluation (Information Item)

Jenna mentioned that last month’s process evaluations have not yet been compiled and sent out.  There will be a change in internal staffing and HPS is currently training a different person to manage these evaluations.  Jenna will send out the 9/14 process evaluations in a day or two.
· Steering Update (Information Item)
Tee gave the following Steering Committee Updates:

-The HPPC Steering Committee met on September 23rd, from 3-5 pm.
-As for state updates, Mitch Katz, Director of San Francisco Department of Public Health, is set to resign and take on a post in LA County as of January 1, 2011, once his appointment is approved by the LA County Board of Supervisors. It was emphasized that with Dr. Katz’ resignation, strong leadership will continue within SFDPH with good support for HIV prevention.
-The following city updates were made:  Tracey announced that SFDPH received a Program Collaboration and Service Integration (PCSI) grant to help San Francisco enhance collaboration among the different sections of the SFDPH to plan, scale-up and implement a syndemic approach to HIV, STDs, viral hepatitis and tuberculosis prevention. Also, a grant for expanded testing in medical settings has been awarded and will be used to increase testing in DPH clinics and hospital settings. 
-The next UCHAPS meeting will be held this weekend in Chicago to update their strategic plan.  The group received a CDC grant to develop a best practices guide for syringe access.  The HIV Prevention Leadership Summit will be in Washington, DC from December 12-15. Lastly, through the month of July, Hip Hop for HIV, an annual event in Houston, TX offered opportunities for people (especially youth) to learn their status and increase awareness of HIV.   Free tickets for a hip hop concert were offered to those who opted to be screened for HIV and other STDs.  

-Needs Assessment Implementation Process - This topic is follow-up from the 9/9 HPPC meeting. A handout was distributed titled, “Priority Setting Special Considerations Box Implementation Process”. Eileen explained that the process is taken directly from the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan or from the PS Special Considerations Box Implementation process presentation (8/09). The group discussed the handout on the implementation process.  It was suggested that findings be available to HPPC prior to any press release or publishing.  Steering agreed that once the handout is updated based on the feedback from today, it should be shared by the Committee Co-chairs at their next committee meeting. 
-Lastly, Tee mentioned that Steering reviewed the agenda and the presentations for the October 14th full Council Meeting.
5.  2010 HPPC Recruitment
· Recruitment Update (Information Item)

Jenna gave a brief update as to where we are with new member recruitment.  As is stands, when all is said and done, there will be two alternate members remaining by the time the new year starts.  We need to appoint more alternates for next year.  How many?
· Alternate members (Action Item)
Vincent Fuqua and Oscar Macias (HPS staff) joined the meeting at this point to help with the discussion of alternate appointees since they were part of the interview process.  After reviewing the applications and discussion by members, the committee agreed to appoint three more alternate members to the Council.  Montica made a motion to forward their names as alternate appointments to Dr. Mitch Katz.  The motion was seconded by Isela and approved by the following roll call vote:
	Member 
	2010 HPPC Recruitment

	Isela Gonzalez
	Y

	Montica Levy
	Y

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Tee Tagor
	Y

	Jenna Rapues
	Y

	Michael Paquette 
	


· Orientation agenda (Action Item)
Michael updated members on the revised New Member Orientation agenda.  He mentioned that he incorporated feedback from members based on the last committee meeting in September, and also from HPS staff who are part of the HPPC planning team.
Additional feedback was given and changes were made to the draft.  Montica made a motion to approve the agenda (with the changes).  The motion was seconded by John and was approved by the following roll call vote:
	Member 
	2010 New Member Orientation agenda

	Isela Gonzalez

	Y

	Montica Levy


	Y

	John Newmeyer


	Y

	Tee Tagor


	Y

	Jenna Rapues
	Y

	Michael Paquette 
	


6.  PIR Training
Jenna gave an overview of what Parity, Inclusion and Representation (PIR) trainings are and have been in the past.  This has been something that the Membership Committee has been charged to work on as our scope of work.  She posed the following questions for the members to think about when planning this PIR training:

-What are our goals and objectives?

-What would be some potential topic areas/concerns to address?

-Any recurrent themes on the Council relevant to PIR?

-Differences/tension between more seasoned members and newer members?

-Why do newer members feel less empowered?

There seemed to be an interest in having the opportunity for newer members and more experienced members having a dialogue with each other with the goals of:

1) Giving everyone the opportunity to be “up to date” on all the information and contribute equally on the Council (have everyone’s voice be heard)

2) To welcome and support one another

Jenna and Michael will pursue two options;

1) Continue to work within the CDC’s CBA request system to try and find a local provider who could help us plan and facilitate this training.  We are in conversation with the Academy for Educational Development (AED) who was assigned to us to help us with this request.  

2) Move forward on our own and find a local consultant to assist with this training.
Someone from the Committee recommended a facilitator who they saw at a Health Disparities meeting recently.  HPS staff can follow up with Grant Colfax and/or Vincent Fuqua to get this person’s contact information.
7.  Summary and Closure of Meeting

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM.
Next meeting scheduled is November 9, 2010, 3:00-4:30 pm
Room 330A at 25 Van Ness Avenue
Minutes prepared by Michael Paquette and reviewed by Jenna Rapues and John Newmeyer.
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